THE BRITISH BROADCASTING CORPORATION BROADCASTING HOUSE, LONDON, W.1

TELEGRAMS: BROADCASTS LONDON TELEX * CABLES: BROADCASTS LONDON-WI * TELEX: 22182

TELEPHONE: LANGHAM 4468

30th May 1967

Mr. Ahmed Talaat, Director of Public Relations, High Dam Construction Authority, Sadd-el-Aali, Aswan, Egypt, United Arab Republic.

Dear Ahmed,

Now that Arthur Phillips and I are back in England, this is just a brief letter to thank you again for all the arrangements you made for our work in Aswan and in Abu Simbel also.

We are most grateful for the hospitality which was given to us and all the excellent assistance in getting the programme material we had come for. It was a pleasure to meet and to work with you again, and I must say that your organisation office could not have been better.

Since we saw you, of course, the international situation has become a great anxiety, and naturally may have its effect on our programmes, but you can be sure that we have obtained a lot of useful and very interesting material from the High Dam, and let's hope that before long crises and anxiety will have diminished and we shall be able to set about placing the radio programmes.

Meanwhile, we shall, of course, keep in touch with you and let you know our plans. Arthur Phillips joins me in sending best regards to you personally and to your wife, and with our thanks again for all you did for us.

Yours since ely,

(Godfrey Talbot)